

INSPIRE, EDUCATE, CELEBRATE

## Salina Intermediate School

## Wildcat Tracks



SEPTEMBER ISSUE 2018

#### Save the Date

### September 3:

No school Labor day

### September 12:

Middle School Open House

6:00-7:30

### September 14:

Half Day All Students

#### September 19:

Late start

## A letter from the Principal

Dear Parents.

Welcome back! We hope that you and your child/children had a fun and relaxing summer.

We are very excited that school has started already. Please join us this year for the PTSA meetings, the Parent Principal Forum meetings or just by stopping by Salina Intermediate to say hello.

Communication is key! All students should now have their planners. Please check your child's planner each day after school. We also recommend checking Parent Connect daily. in addition, having the email addresses of your child's teachers is essential.

This year, we will continue send-

ing robo calls out with important information/messages. If you need any assistance with Parent Connect or if you would like your phone number added to the robo call list, please stop by the main office and we will be able to assist you.

- Open House will be on Wednesday, Sept. 12 from 6:00 – 7:30. All parents are welcome.
- Our first Late Start is Wednesday, Sept. 19, with school beginning at 8:50 a.m.

Sincerely, Mr. Lawera

### /

## **Counselors Corner:**

Welcome back! Here are some important things to think about this school year:

Welcome school

- Make sure you have registered to all your child's teacher blogs. This is a great way to communicate!
- Set up your parent connec,
  Please see the office or the school counselor for support.
- Check your child's student connect is set up and working.
- Student district email passwords were reset by the district. The new passwords are located on their schedules. They will use that password to reset a new one of their choice.

Lets make it a great year by communicating consistently with the school and teachers.

## DAY 1 : Pledge to Stop Bullying

Day 1 Pledge

Hello Parents,

On the first full day of school, all the Salina Intermediate staff and students took the upstander pledge to end bullying.

We are reaching out to parents to assist us with this campaign. Please communicate with your children about the importance of being an upstander by reporting bullying to an adult, and committing to making the right choices on a daily basis.

As a school community, we can put an end to bullying to ensure that all children feel safe and welcome at Salina Intermediate.

Sincerely, Mr. Omar





## PARENT TALK: With Margaret King Ahmed

### SALINA INTERMEDIATE PRE-SENTS PARENT TALK

With Margaret King Ahmed. Parent Talk classes will increase achievement and decrease discipline issues with effective Parent Talk. Learn communication skills that empower, encourage self-responsible behaviors, self-motivation and character development. Learn practical skills to positively Affect the social and emotional development of your children and

family. Certificate of completion is awarded to participants who complete the course.

Classes are Tuesdays at 8:30-10:00 am in the conference

October: 2, 9, 16, 23, 30.

November: 13, 20, 27.

December: 4

Graduation: December 11,

2018

Please return the registration form to Zenib Ali by Thursday September 20, 2018.

If you have any questions call 313 827-8788.





# Tip: Starting Strong

Welcome back to school parents and students! We have missed you. We hope everyone is relaxed, refreshed and ready to get back to work.

Many parents ask, "How can I help my student become more successful at school?" We are glad you ask. The school, administrators, teacher, parents, family and students form a strong circle of support when we all work together with the same goals in mind. Here are a few things to consider:

Have your child read at home every day. Set up routines for success. Ask about school. Give positive feedback. Have a great year and know that the staff at Salina is always here for support, guidance and a partnership that leads to your child's suc-



Support your

PTSA by joining

or donating 10\$



### Become a member of the PTSA

Welcome parents, students, and staff to the 2018- 2019 school year. We would like to welcome everyone to our PTSA. PTSA is our Parents, Teachers, Students Association in which we work together to form a strong community within Salina Intermediate. We support our schools staff, build confidence within our students, and assist in efforts to work out any school needs through fundraising and volunteering. We are calling on all fathers, mothers, guardians, teachers, and staff to give yourself an opportunity to become a member of the PTSA. Our primary goal is to enrich the community within our school by providing funds, services, programs, and resources that will enhance and maximize the education of every child, and to benefit the school. We need your help, and so do your children. Please join us by donating \$10 to become a member. We hope everyone had a wonderful vacation, and everyone is ready for a great year ahead of us.

Sincerely, Kathy Ahmed, PTSA President